DUMMY CCTV POLICY – ICO RECOMMENDATION 21/05/24
Introduction
Pulborough Parish Council utilises “dummy” closed circuit television (CCTV) to safeguard the Council’s property and to foster a secure environment for and visitors at its premises. For details on your privacy rights regarding other personal data collected via other means, please refer to the Council's Data Protection Policy.
The Council’s “dummy” CCTV system does not record images, nor audio recordings.
Purposes of “dummy” CCTV
The Council has been informed by Sussex Police of the benefit and the reason why it is necessary and proportionate to deploy “dummy” CCTV. No data can be obtained from the system. However, the use of “dummy” CCTV is to:
· Preventing or detecting crime or equivalent misconduct.
Location of “Dummy” Cameras
Dummy cameras are strategically positioned throughout Council premises, primarily at key assets, covering communal or public areas only. Cameras are not directed towards toilets, shower facilities, changing rooms, staff kitchens, staff break rooms, or private offices. All cameras, except for temporary setups for covert recording, are clearly visible.
Appropriate signage, while not compliant with “live” CCTV signage, is prominently displayed to notify employees, clients, customers, and visitors that “dummy” CCTV coverage is in operation.
Recording and Retention of Images
“Dummy” CCTV does not record nor retain images. 
Access to and Disclosure of Images
As no recordings, nor retention of images are available, there are no access rights.   
Implementation
The Council’s Data Protection Officer, Harry Quenault, oversees policy implementation and compliance, conducting regular reviews to ensure adherence to data protection and privacy laws. Complaints or inquiries regarding “dummy” CCTV operations should be directed to Harry Quenault.
Data Protection
No personal data collected through “dummy” CCTV. 

